
ROY REED UNIT NO. 252 
AMERICAN LEGION AUXILIARY 

WINSIDE NE 68790 
 

Saturday, February 2, 2013 
 

Roy Reed Unit No. 252, American Legion Auxiliary met on Saturday, February 2, 2013 
at 9:30 AM with six members in attendance; President Rose Ann Janke, Secretary 
Beverly Neel, Treasurer Bonnie Wylie, Chaplain Adeline Anderson, Donna Edwards and 
Jan Topp. 
 
President Janke called the meeting to order with Chaplain Anderson providing prayer.  
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all.   
 
There were no January 2013 minutes as we did not meet then and our December 2012 
gathering was our holiday luncheon. 
 
Treasurer Wylie provided the financial report  
 
The Unit owes District 3 per capita dues they will be paid and mailed to Jan Twyford in 
Laurel she is the District 3 Secretary/Treasurer.    
 
Members assisted with the annual Legion Soup Supper by providing desserts and they 
had plenty and a wide variety.  
 
The Unit will send “Thank You” notes to the Thies and Schellenberg families for their 
respective memorial donations and to the Sons of the American Legion (SAL) Squadron 
in Winside for their generous $3000 donation to the Unit as a result of their 52-week 
52-gun raffle. 
 
The 2013 session of Cornhusker Girls State will be in June.  President Janke sent letters 
to the girls in the junior class at Winside Public Schools.  Selection Committee members 
include Mary Lou George, Donna Edwards, Janice Mundil, and Adeline Anderson.  A 
date will be set to interview those interested in attending the program.  
 
Unit has an annual Bingo Party date at the Norfolk Veterans Home as the third Friday in 
March, which would be March 15, 2013.  President Janke has a call into the Home to 
see if the Unit change the date as we also have District 3 Spring Convention each year 
on that Saturday.  Then the Legion hosts its annual pancake and sausage supper at the 
Home the following Monday.  Makes for a very busy four days. 
 
Having nothing further to come before the members, we adjourned with prayer 
provided by Chaplain Anderson. 
 



 


